August 11, 1972

Very Reverend Houssig Bagdasian Paster President of Parish Council St. Mary Armenian Church 417 14 Avenue Irvington, New Jersey 07111

Dear Father Houssig:

In May of 1973 a major Fostival-Basaer will be presented at our Diocesan Headquarters, as a way of assuring a substantial income for the Diocese, and also as one of the programs to celebrate our 75th Anniversary.

We have appointed Mrs. Edward Agababian and Dr. Wikit Ordjanian as Co-Chairnea of this function.

They will appreach you directly in the near future in order to develop ways in which some of your parishioners might participate.

We urge that they be shown every courtesy and cooperation.

Prayerfully,

Archbishop Torkon Manoegian Primate

ATK/oc

cc: Mr. Borc Aras